
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE  - SEPTEMBER 3, 2002 

BINDERTWINE PARK � ADDITIONAL FUNDING FOR BASEBALL DIAMOND 

Recommendation 
 
The Executive Director of Buildings, Facilities and Parks in consultation with the 
Commissioner of Community Services and the Director of Reserves and Investments 
recommends: 

 
1. That Council approves additional funding of $40,000.00 for baseball field light 

pole stabilization at Bindertwine Park; 
 

2. That the source of funding be Taxation, and; 
 

3. That the work commence as soon as possible.  

Purpose 

The purpose of this report is to amend the existing contract to include baseball field light 
pole stabilization at Bindertwine Park. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

Bindertwine Park is located in Kleinburg with vehicular and pedestrian access from 
Stegman�s Mill Road. The park�s eastern limit is delineated by the East Humber River.  

 
The existing contract (T01-78) for landscape improvements includes baseball diamond 
lighting, baseball diamond irrigation and infield upgrades, baseball diamond backstop 
fencing, tennis court lighting upgrades, installation of a tennis shelter and benches. 

 
The total approved 2001 capital budget for Bindertwine Park is $345,000.00. 

 
During installation of the 24m baseball field poles, (7 total) the contractor experienced 
serious sub-grade water problems due in part to extremely wet winter and spring. The 
Consultant and Electrical Sub-Consultant were notified promptly of this unforeseen site 
condition. Direction was given, in consultation with Parks Development staff; to 
implement 36� diameter steel liners using a truck mounted hydro-vac that removes the 
excess water during excavation. This method of implementation has been used 
successfully in other municipalities to support field poles in wet conditions and will ensure 
the structural integrity of these poles. The Electrical Sub-Consultant�s report is attached 
for reference. The total estimated cost for this remediation, which includes supply and 
install of the steel liners, additional granular backfill material, storage and reassembly of 
the floodlights, hydro-vac rental, and mud pump, mini excavator and operator time is 
estimated at $40,000.00. 

 
 
  

 
 

 

 



 

 

Conclusion 

The existing contract be amended to include baseball field light pole stabilization at 
Bindertwine Park. 

Attachments 

Electrical Site Review Report by MJS Consultants 

Report prepared by: 

Paul Gardner, OALA 
Manager, Parks Development 
Ext. 3209 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 
 
 

______________________________ 
Marlon Kallideen, 
Executive Director of Buildings, Facilities and Parks 
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